
 

 
 

 
 
             November 6, 2024 
  

 CONTACT: Sergeant Bryan Hoskin 623 930-3076 
                      Officer Moroni Mendez 623-930-3010 
 

Glendale Police Recover Stolen Trailer, Stolen Truck Still Outstanding 

(Glendale, AZ) – On November 5th, 2024, Glendale Police Detectives from the Foothills 
Investigation Team, located and recovered a stolen trailer and all its’ contents, resulting in the 
arrest of 44-year-old, Edward Charles Gouer. 

The original incident took place on October 26, 2024, at around 9:30 PM.  A silver Ford F-250 
with an attached 24-foot white trailer was stolen from of a church near 7900 W. Union Hills Dr.  
The trailer contained numerous items and the approximate value of the stolen property was more 
than 30-thousand-dollars. 

Video from church security cameras and nearby traffic cameras showed a dark colored Chevrolet 
Trailblazer enter the property, circle around, and then park behind the truck and trailer.  Shortly 
after, the truck headlights are seen turning on, and the truck and trailer begin to drive away, 
leaving westbound with the Trailblazer following. 

On November 5th, 2024, Glendale Police received an anonymous tip leading detectives to the 
location of the stolen trailer, in Tonopah, AZ.  That same day, detectives drafted a search warrant 
and recovered the stolen trailer along with all its’ contents.  However, the victim’s Ford F-250, 
was not recovered. 

Edward Charles Gouer was arrested in connection with this theft, and when questioned, invoked 
his right to counsel. 

Information from the anonymous tipster stated they had seen the story on the news.  Just like in 
this tip, we urge the public to come forward with any information as to the whereabouts of the 
Ford F-250.  This can be done by calling Glendale Police, 623-930-3000, or Silent Witness, 480-
WITNESS. 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Edward Charles Gouer (44) 

Victim Truck (outstanding) 
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*Spanish translation available 

 

 

 

“The Glendale Police Department’s mission 

is to protect the lives and property of the people we serve.” 

Glendale Police Department 

a proud recipient of CALEA National Accreditation since 2000 


